

Meeting Minutes-State Interagency Team Meeting

Thursday, February 22, 2018

2:00-4:00

Facilitator: Cheryle Bilodeau Wilcox

Note Taker: Barb Joyal

Present: Karen Price, Cheryle Bilodeau, Diane Bugbee, Barb Joyal, Amy Roth, Cindy Tabor, Morgan Cole, Amy Danielson, Suzanne Legare-Belcher, Laurel Omland

Regrets: Monica Ogelby, Alicia Hanrahan, Amy Lincoln Moore, Pam McCarthy, Melanie D’Amico, Jen Gresham

Agenda Item	Discussion Notes	Next Steps
<p>Updates</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> CSP Form Update Workgroup 	<p>Meeting that had been scheduled for today was canceled due to several team members being out</p>	<p>Will meet at the regularly scheduled time next month</p>
<p>System Response to School Shooting Conversation</p>	<p>How should we be responding to the schools who are reaching out related to threats and schools with students they are concerned about?</p> <p>Heightened concerns are surfacing with specific kids that are leading to specific requests- including risk assessment, screenings, etc. The worry is how a risk assessment could be used to determine that a particular student should not continue to attend school.</p> <p>We do have some very limited capacity to conduct risk assessment (FSD contracts) but they are not immediately available.</p> <p>Commissioner’s are dialoging about this to arrive at coordinated thinking about this to try to arrive at a coordinated approach. To avoid “finger pointing”.</p> <p>Governor just released a memo about maintaining the safest, healthiest, strongest, communities in schools with recommendations/ prioritization.</p> <p>Not having a coordinated plan will likely result in higher residential referrals and likely increased custody numbers.</p>	<p>Cindy said she has an article that she will send the group. (SENT FRIDAY-thank you, Cindy)</p> <p>Barb has reached out to Pricilla White for a Current list of providers who complete risk assessments for FSD. DONE-thanks, Barb</p> <p>There is a meeting scheduled between FSD and DMH for next week to begin strategizing. AOE and law enforcement will also need to be engaged.</p> <p>As specific kids start coming to our attention, can we agree that DCF, DMH, DAIL and AOE will talk and make decisions together as a system.</p> <p>Could we convene an “enhanced CRC” kind of</p>

	<p>PBIS programming- how are they thinking about responding to these circumstances.</p> <p>When there is not a reactive response, it is possible to do a lot more intervention in an outpatient setting but right now. It is much more difficult to even suggest that kind of intervention. The tolerance for risk is very, very low.</p> <p>Is there a role here for the implementation of restorative practices?</p>	<p>group (with additional membership) that meets ad hoc to plan around a particular youth?</p> <p>Could we engage public safety to see if they could identify someone to participate in conversation and planning with us?</p> <p>Could we encourage the LITS to talk on a local level about what they do when they have a concern and how do they coordinate the various roles</p> <p>Cheryle will craft a letter to send to the LIT coordinators acknowledging the current environment and our conversation today to generate conversation a to encourage discussion at the local level.</p>
<p>Case Consult Follow up</p>	<p>Discussion about how Act 264 works and impacts all agencies and education when a youth goes to residential.</p>	
<p>Local Interagency Teams plans- how do we create a mechanism for alignment with our System of Care Report?</p>		<p>Postponed to next month</p>
<p>SIT Membership</p>		<p>Postponed to next month</p>
<p>LIT Extravaganza</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Agenda 	<p>Cheryle reached out to folks who might be able to provide funding. Placement Stability Project is able to contribute \$3000. Space at</p>	<p>Ask Alicia to check out the space to make sure that the space can</p>

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Funding from Placement Stability Project • Date/Location <p>Some recommendations for next year's 30th anniversary</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Governors proclamation • Have folks with history share • Act 264 Jeopardy (Steve Dale as Alex Trebek- FSD has access to a jeopardy program) • Invite press or a press release • Cake 	<p>Our Lady of the Angels in Randolph. Can do breakfast and lunch. The church members can be paid to do the meals. Can accommodate up to 140 people. Some question about the size of the room.</p> <p>VT Tech was approached for space- over \$4000 cost. Capitol Plaza was ruled out too</p> <p>Proposed dates: Friday September 21, 2018 Friday September 28, 2018</p> <p>Cindy shared that the Federation has developed an Charlie Biss award and she proposed that the award be delivered on the day of the LIT extravaganza.</p> <p>With this being the 30th anniversary of LIT, the group discussed inviting other historians from our system Charlie, Alice, Marion, Steve Dale etc. Could we capitalize on their experiences to glean what they think we should be driving towards? What do we stay true to and what might have shifted?</p> <p>A Governor's Proclamation A house resolution to honor the anniversary</p>	<p>accommodate the group?</p> <p>Cheryle will check with Melissa, Ken and Monica to see if either one of these dates is preferable. They stated they can make either work-Joanne Crawford reached out to the place and is waiting to hear back on confirmation of date.</p> <p>Cheryle will reach out to Monica White in DAIL (communications) to start the process for requesting a governor's proclamation</p>
<p>Opioid Webinar</p>	<p>Cheryle and Diane participated in a panel hosted by the Washington Post. Was very interesting. Cheryle took notes if any one is interested. Cheryle sent the notes and a link to highlights to SIT</p> <p>Would like as a group to hear more about the work going on in the SOC related to the family support resources that are available to support families who are impacted by addiction.</p> <p>CIS is exploring more ways that home visiting work could also specifically serve families experience substance use disorder. Governor considering a universal home visiting approach- this could be incorporated.</p>	<p>Amy said that she would be willing to bring information here to SIT if we wanted her to. What does ADAP do?</p>

	<p>Building Bright Futures recommendations related to substance abuse were recently shared.</p> <p>Lund was recently awarded a grant related to substance abuse services. We haven't heard much about this work.</p> <p>Amy shared that it would be helpful to ADAP to have this conversation at SIT.</p>	
Wrap Up and Next Steps		<p>Next meeting will be extended to 4:30 to accommodate the conversation about the DMH grant. Cheryle sent updated meeting invite.</p>